State of Vermont
Division for Historic Preservation
Deane C. Davis Building, 6th Floor
One National Life Drive, Montpelier, VT 05620-0501
www.accd.vermont.gov/historic-preservation

[phone] 802-828-3540

Agency of Commerce and Community Development

February 13, 2019

Mr. Bard Hill, Selectboard Chair P.O. Box 285 Richmond, VT 05477

RE: Temporary Removal of Vermont Roadside Historic Site Marker

Dear Mr. Hill:

This letter is to inform you that the *Round Church/Richmond* Roadside Historic Site Marker, located on Bridge Street/Round Church Road, will be removed and returned to the foundry for rehabilitation. Once the work has been completed, the marker shall be reinstalled.

The schedule for this process includes shipping to/from and the repair work, which typically takes 14 to 18 weeks. We anticipate retrieval of the marker in the coming weeks.

If you have any questions or inquiries from the public, please do not hesitate to contact the Vermont Division for Historic Preservation at 802-828-3222.

Thank you for assisting us in the commemoration of Vermont's heritage.

Sincerely,

Laura V. Trieschmann

State Historic Preservation Officer

CC: Josh Arneson, Town Manager

Representative Marcia Gardner

Senator Tim Ashe

Senator Philip Baruth

Senator Debbie Ingram

Senator Virginia (Ginny) Lyons

Senator Christopher Pearson

Senator Michael Sirotkin

